Eddie Sleeper

From: rlisterman@pentwatervillage.org

Sent: Wednesday, February 14, 2018 8:36 AM **To:** Rep. Jim Tedder (District 43); Eddie Sleeper

Cc: House Clerk

Subject: Veteran's Exemption

Dear Tax Policy Committee Chair Tedder and Tax Policy Committee Clerk Sleeper:

I am writing to you in support of the concept behind HB 4362, which I understand will be a discussion item at your February 14th meeting.

However, there was a flaw in the veterans tax exemption legislation. That flaw is that it allowed the State to feel good while spending other people's money. Cities, townships, villages, libraries, counties schools – we are the ones funding this exemption. Not only do we lose money from our general operating funds, we also lose money from activities that our residents have deemed to be important by voting for special taxes. Public safety, parks, roads, veterans services, mental health, capital improvements. The exemption as it currently exists takes scarce funding away from those activities as well and in extreme cases could even lessen a community's ability to make debt payments. Plus the administration of the law is a burden on local units when dealing with property transfers between eligible veterans and non-eligible owner, in both the assessor's office and the treasurer's office.

I appreciate the concept of HB 4362 and the recognition that the State should be funding this exemption, not the local units. I am concerned that the House Fiscal Agency states that if the legislature and governor choose to not appropriate the funds to reimburse local units for their losses then this bill could become moot even if approved by the legislature. A better option in my mind would be to cut out the process of reimbursing locals and instead make this a tax credit against the veteran's income taxes. This would eliminate the burden on the local units and place it back into the hands of the State, where, in my opinion, it belongs. However, if that solution isn't an option that is palatable to the legislature, then HB

4362 is a good starting point as long as the funding mechanism is somehow addressed.

Thank you very much for your time and consideration.

Rande Listerman, MiCPT/CPFA/CPFIM

Clerk/Treasurer
Village of Pentwater
327 S. Hancock Street
PO Box 622
Pentwater, MI 49449
231-869-8301 Fax 231-869-5120
rlisterman@pentwatervillage.org

This electronic message contains information generated by the USDA solely for the intended recipients. Any unauthorized interception of this message or the use or disclosure of the information it contains may violate the law and subject the violator to civil or criminal penalties. If you believe you have received this message in error, please notify the sender and delete the email immediately.